
 
 
 
To: Jacob Ritzenthaler, Business Advocate 

Common Sense Initiative Office 
 

CC:   Sean McCullough, Director 
Common Sense Initiative Office 
 

Through:  Steven Voigt, Chief Legal Counsel 
Ohio Department of Medicaid 
 

From:  Susan Hussein, Medicaid Health Systems Administrator 1   
Bureau of Long-Term Services and Supports, Ohio Department of Medicaid 

 
Subject: CSI Review – Provider Conditions for The Assisted Living Home and Community-

Based Services Waiver Program (OAC 5160-33-05) 
 
Date:   June 14, 2022 
 

 
Thank you for your recent review of the BIA and draft rule(s) of ERF 191241: BLTSS Assisted 
Living Waiver FYR. The recommendation did not include concerns regarding the rule package, 
therefore, the Ohio Department of Medicaid will proceed to original file the rule package with the 
Joint Committee on Agency Rule Review (JCARR). 
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